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Consider/Discuss/Act on a Resolution Naming an 11-Acre Neighborhood
Park Site Located at 10450 Millbend Drive Adjacent to Scott Elementary
School

TITLE:

COUNCIL GOAL: Enhance the Quality of Life in McKinney

MEETING DATE: October 3, 2017

DEPARTMENT: Parks, Recreation and Open Space

CONTACT: Michael Kowski, Director

RECOMMENDED CITY COUNCIL ACTION:
· Adopt a Resolution naming an 11-Acre neighborhood park site located at 10450

Millbend Drive George Webb Park.

ITEM SUMMARY:
· City Council has adopted a policy allowing for the naming of parks and park

facilities. (See Attachment)
· Per the Park Code, one of the powers and duties of the Parks, Recreation and

Open Space Advisory (PROS) Board is to make recommendations to the City
Council on naming parks and park facilities. (See Attachment)

· Names are generally recommended before or soon after a park or park facility
has been constructed.

· Design of an 11 acre park located at 10450 Millbend Drive has begun and civil
constructions plans are currently being prepared.

· On September 14, 2017 the PROS Board selected, to recommend to City
Council, “George Webb Park”.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
· On September 8, 2016 PROS Board recommended the name Dr. Mack Hill Park

for a 16-acre park site at 1849 Regan Drive.
· On September 20, 2016 City Council approved the name Dr. Mack Hill for the

park site located at 1849 Reagan Drive.



· During the naming process for Dr. Mack Hill Park a second name, George Webb
Park, was also considered.

· The PROS Board requested that the name George Webb Park be brought back
for consideration for a future park name.

· George Webb has lived and operated a business in the City of McKinney since
1951. As a member of the McKinney Jaycees, he led efforts to open the first
recreation center in McKinney. He is a former Chairman of the McKinney Parks,
Recreation and Open Space Advisory Board.

· George Webb has twice been awarded the McKinney Chamber of Commerce
Citizen of the Year in 1954 and 2005. He was also awarded the McKinney
Community Development Corporations Quality of Life Award in 2007.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY:
· N/A

BOARD OR COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION:
· The PROS Board has recommended to the City Council, to name the 11-acre

neighborhood park site at 10450 Millbend Drive, “George Webb Park”.

SUPPORTING MATERIALS:

Resolution
Municipal Facility Naming Policy
PROS Board Role in Naming Parks
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